


Welcome to our new shopkeepers on Main Street. From 
left to right: Croxley Ales, Postal Serve, Victorian Tea 
Room and Benjamin Moore Paint. Main Street’s viabil-
ity is dependent upon our support of these new stores. 
Please shop and visit Main Street.

Been on Main Street lately? New arrivals are 
happening!  The newest - Postal Serv, Victorian 
Tea Room, VanKemenade Benjamin Moore, 
and Croxley Ales. Main Street’s viability de-
pends upon people shopping often.   



CLARIFYING WATER ISSUES
Understanding The Billing Cycle

The Village is presently in the middle of a water meter upgrade process which will 
require that meters be replaced and electronic sensors installed to read the meter via 
radio waves. This process will allow the Village to more accurately read and bill for 
water consumption. Old meters can run slow and do 
not accurately record usage. 

If you believe there is something wrong with your me-
ter, please try these steps before calling the Water 
Department. Read your meter, do not use any wa-
ter, go back in fi ve minutes and see if the meter has 
moved. If it does, you may have a leak. If you believe 
the meter is moving too fast, record the meter read-
ing, fi ll a 5 gallon bucket to the 5 gallon mark and 
then re-read the meter. It should have only recorded 
5 gallons.

Home Water Audit Kit
Now Available At Village Hall
Residents may come to Village Hall and request a 
Home Water Audit Kit. It is a guide to Home Water Conservation that can help fi nd 
leaks, measure shower and faucet fl ow rate and help you conserve water. The chart 
above shows how even the smallest of leaks can add up.
 

KNOW WHAT’S 
HAPPENING IN 
YOUR VILLAGE
CONSTANT CONTACT...
“Blast” news reports informing you of Vil-
lage emergencies, what’s happening on 
Village Green, continuous updates on 
Main Street events, and the Farmingdale 
Village report all via email. Visit our web-
site and look for the button for “Constant 
Contact”. Sign up your email and the Vil-
lage will keep you informed.

The Visioning process allowed residents to come together and work toward the end 
result of an updated Master Plan for our village.
Since the elections in March, we have been meeting with small committees of residents 
and business people to better understand the process and events that need to take place 
before we can consider changes in our code to allow new higher density development. 
We have had a number of meetings with invited guests that were the “experts” in this 
fi eld. Pearl Kamer and Terri Elkowitz attended our last meeting. Pearl is the Chief Econo-
mist for the Long Island Association and Terri is an expert in planning. With the commit-
tees help and our Village attorney Kevin Walsh, we have drafted a law to change our 
Building Code in our Business D Zone. That zone encompasses our Main Street business 
district and along our Fulton Street and railroad corridor.
The process that was laid out for the Board was to draft the code change to allow for 
mixed use development, set height limits, and maximum density and then initiate a 
public hearing to get our residents feed back. The Board would then adopt the law but 
not enact it. The Board would declare a “positive declaration” under NYS Environmental 
Law that would trigger a full study of the law and its impacts on schools, taxes, water 
usage, traffi c, etc.
When the study is complete we would make changes to the law that the Board deemed 
necessary to protect our Village. The start of this process is the public hearing July 7th 
at Village Hall. Please come down to see and hear what is going on. We will keep 
you informed with the Village newsletter, our website, and our new “Constant Contact” 
email program.

REPORT FROM THE FIRE 
CHIEF’S OFFICE
From Jan.1, 2008 to May 7, 2008 the 
Farmingdale Fire Department has re-
sponded to a total of 331 calls for assis-
tance. 228 of these were ambulance calls 
and 103 were general alarms (building 
fi res brush or car fi res, and motor vehicle 
accidents). The Department responded to 
6 Signal 10’s (working fi res) 2 were mu-
tual aid calls to the East Farmingdale Fire 
Department 2 were mutual aid calls to the 
South Farmingdale Fire Department and 2 
were in the Village. On January 20, 2008 
we gave mutual aid to East Farmingdale 
for a call on Melville Rd. and just after 
been released we responded to a working 
fi re of our own at 21 Stratford Circle that 
is the condominium complex on Hemp-
stead Turnpike just east of Merritts Rd. 
Both working fi res that were in the Village 
were contained to the buildings of origin 
and damage was kept to a minimum more 
importantly there were no civilian or fi re-
fi ghter injuries. The Farmingdale Fire De-
partment received mutual aid assistance 
from both the South and East Farmingdale 
Fire Departments at these fi res, in keeping 
with the spirit of cooperation between all 
Departments.
I would like to remind everyone about the 
safety of having smoke detectors on every 
fl oor of the house and  to have an evacu-
ation plan.
Thank you for showing your support for 
those who served at our Memorial Day 
parade and for those who attended the 
Wreath Ceremony afterward.

Jack Scherer
Chief of Department

Leaks Are Costing 
You Money

Does Your Home Have
Hidden Leaks?

 Leak Loss Loss
 This Per Per
 Size Day Month

 120 3,600

 360 10,800

 693 20,790

 1,200 36,000




